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Last Thursday I spent the evening at Berkeley.  We had great difficulty in getting home 

due to flooding.  Berkeley Heath on the A38 was closed due to flooding, so we decided to 

try going through Stinchcombe. We did succeed, however, there were several areas under 

water which we were lucky to be able to drive through due to our vehicle being quite high 

of the ground.  The next morning I walked my usual route which took me along the Old 

Dursley Road.  The amount of water lying in the fields was amazing, and the ditches were 

full, in places coming out onto the road.  I ask, were would all this water go if it the 

ground was covered with concrete.  Being a local I went to look at the river as it goes 

under the A38 on Thursday when I got home, it was inches from the the to span, and water 

was still filtering into the river. 

 

A few years ago planning was objected to because there was a  1 in 125 year chance of 

flooding, making the area a flood plain.  In these circumstances, how can the council 

countenance building on this land? It seems madness. 


